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Citizen's Oversight Committee Meeting
Construction Update Overview, October 30, 2024 

Don Lugo High School – New Administration Building, Kitchen & Pool 
Renovations

Construction broke ground over the summer at Don Lugo HS on a series of upcoming 
projects. The existing, modular construction, administration building was demolished to 
make way for a new administration building and offices. Excavation is complete, 
underground utilities have been set in place, and footings have been poured. Within the 
next few weeks, the building will take shape as CMU block walls begins construction. 
Over the next 18 months, the school will also receive upgrades to the site kitchen, aquatic 
facilities, and gymnasium.
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 Legacy Academy K-8 
 

All work at Legacy Academy has been completed and the project is now in closeout with 
DSA. 
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 Front Office Relocations Group A – Borba, Marshall, and Walnut ES 
 
All three sites were opened to the community just in time for the 2024-25 school year. 
Punch list items have been completed, with only minor turf issues and the site signage 
remaining to be installed.  
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 Front Office Relocations Group B – Glenmeade, Litel, and Oak Ridge ES 

 
Litel & Oak Ridge MPRs have been completed, including punch list items and the signage 
featured in the images below. Glenmeade’s new administration building is running 
smoothly, with all punch list items addressed here as well. Conversion of the old 
administration building into the school library is now under construction and is 
approximately 50% complete. All utilities have been installed, HVAC ducting has been 
replaced, and drywall has been hung. The exterior is also progressing with new concrete 
access pathways and foliage. The building is scheduled to open at the end of November 
2024. 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 


